DIRECT SALE APPLICATION - CROWN LAND APPROX. 3 HA BEING LOTS 4898, 5717, 5718 & 6663. [ 26 DINAH BEACH ROAD ]

The Director, Crown Lands Estate, DLPE, Darwin.

Dear Sir

Apropos the above advertised NT News page 39 of 17/6/16.

I am bewildered but not amazed at the above 'process' that is becoming the 'norm' of late in regards to Public Lands Administration, its use and sale thereof. It seems open slather, when with a bit of archive research and a proper investigation none of this should/would get past first base, let alone being advertised then wasting Public time in submission writing, advertising costs and the public funds and time wasted in this Administrative road show.

This site is old Lots 4898/5222 and the surrounds is a) reclaimed pre 1974 mangroves/silt shoreline, b) the site of Cyclone Tracy Hazardous materials dump and c) Commonwealth Quarantine fumigation and treatment plant on partial reclaimed land. This is the thrust of my point in the para above. Secondly, the 'process' then denies the Public in having any further input into the evaluation bureaucratic inter-departmental procedure because of the short timeline of 10 working days allowed. I contend this a failure as the process then becomes an unknown 'opinion' set piece written to the Minister without the required direct Public input as required.
Part of the site is currently having a lay by turn under construction off Tiger Brennan which is also suspect unless the sub-surface sub grade has been stabilised and is now considered dormant. 

I consider that the site is unsuitable for the intended purposes and to be rehabilitated for use will require an extensive ground penetrating inspection and may even necessitate total excavation and treatment of all hazardous materials. It was occasioned to me by Commonwealth officials in the 1975/77 era that this site would never be built on for at least a century and then only when it became inert.

The NT EPA as well as Commonwealth Darwin Re-Construction Commission, Navy naval taskforce and the Commonwealth Government Quarantine records of that era will have to be accessed and thoroughly evaluated.

Finally I hereby request that I have further input into the evaluation process as more information I have requested is received from other sources.

Yours sincerely

R.A.White

1st July 2016.

